York Shire CEO, York Shire President & York Shire Councillors Shire of York Joaquina St YORK WA 6302

Dear Mr Paul Martin, Cr David Wallace, Cr Denese Smyth, Cr Heather Saint, Cr Pam Heaton, Cr Jane Ferro, Cr Trevor Randell and Cr Tricia Walters

**RE: York DHS School Board Community Member Position** 

I am writing on behalf of the York DHS School Board seeking a representative from the Shire of York Council as a Community Member on the School Board.

As a Board, we believe that close connection between the Shire and York DHS is very beneficial to both groups in the short term and longer term. The Shire has the role of providing a range of positive services, facilities and support for its residents. Whilst the School has the role of providing a range of learning environments and programs to ensure the students have the skills to become the positive future residents of the community in which they live.

The role of the School Board is to work closely with the school to achieve the best possible outcomes for the students within the guidelines of required legislation. Currently, the school Board consists of representative of the parent body and school staff. We have a vacant position for a Community Member which we wish to fill with a representative of the York Shire Council.

Our meetings are held Monday evenings at the school; twice per term commencing at 7.30pm and concluding (at the latest), at 9pm. In previous meetings, we have discussed matters such as school policy, finances, programs, resourcing, future needs, future direction, parent/community workshops etc.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any further information: 96411898 (business hours)

I look forward to your reply and thank you for your consideration of this important aspect of our community.

Regards

Brenda Treloar Parent Representative York DHS School Board.